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Project Abstract: The Nez Perce National Historical Park Resource Management Program (NEPE) and the 
University of Idaho Department of Plant, Soil, and Entomology; Soil and Land Resources Division (UI) will 
work together to assess the nature and physical condition of the soils at the National Park Service (NPS) 
Weippe Prairie study site.  With the strong cultural and historical ties to the Nez Perce and its 
association with the Lewis and Clark expedition, the camas plant plays an important role in NEPE’s long-
term management strategies for the Weippe Prairie site.   
The NPS Upper Columbia Basin Network Inventory and Monitoring Program (UCBN), in cooperation with NEPE 
staff, have developed a camas monitoring protocol for implementation on the Weippe Prairie site.  This 
protocol specifically targets the existing site camas populations and has been designed to provide the 
park with status and trend information on the health of this focal species.  As a contribution to this 
monitoring effort, NEPE is interested in better understanding the nature and condition of the soils of the 
Weippe Prairie site.  Specifically, how the condition of the soils and available soil moisture potentially 
impact camas populations. Install soil moisture/temperature probes in 5 locations across the Weippe 
Prairie site.  These probes will measure moisture content and temperature in the soil profile (the 
locations of the probes will be selected through consultation between the PI and NEPE/UCBN staff). 
At the locations designated for moisture probe installation, soil characterization work will be conducted.  
This will entail a description of each soil including pH; organic carbon and nitrogen; percentage sand, 
silt, and clay; exchangeable bases; cation exchange capacity; and clay mineralogy. The researchers will 
install five shallow monitoring wells to determine the impact of irrigation ditches on subsurface 
hydrology.  These wells will be placed perpendicular to the drainage ditch to ascertain what impact the 
ditch feature may be having on surface and subsurface water flow. UI researchers will install, maintain, 
download, and process all data collected in the field by the monitoring equipment used in this study. 
 
Outcomes with Completion Dates: Installation of moisture/temperature and subsurface water monitoring 
stations.  Two annual summary reports and a final summary reports. The final report is due by December 20, 
2009. 
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